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Dear Parents/ Carers,

	Walliams
	1148
	Rowling
	1948

	Dahl
	1020
	Cowell
	1034


Winning House

The overall winning house was announced on Tuesday afternoon, and children in Walliams were allowed to wear their own clothes on Wednesday. 
School Closes for Summer Break

School is now closed for summer break, and re-opens on Monday 1st September. If you are planning to be on holiday at the beginning of the September term, please complete a Request for Term Time Leave of Absence form – available on the school website under Useful Forms - and email it to the school office. Thank you.

Year 6 Leavers
A huge well done to our Year 6 pupils on their fantastic Leavers’ Assembly this week! Everybody thoroughly enjoyed their excellent performance. We wish our Year 6 pupils every happiness and success as they move on to their respective high schools! You have been amazing Year 6 – well done!
Goodbye Mrs Brooks
Today we said goodbye to Mrs Brooks, our KS1 Assistant Headteacher.  We would like to thank Mrs Brooks for all of her hard work and commitment to the school and we wish her a very happy retirement!
Goodbye Mrs Rodgers

Today we also said goodbye to Mrs Rodgers, our Year 5 teaching Assistant.  We would like to thank Mrs Rodgers for her dedication and hard work at Lowton West.  We wish her every happiness for the future! 

Good luck Miss Atherton

We would like to convey our very best wishes to Miss Atherton for her forthcoming wedding over the summer break.  We hope that she thoroughly enjoys her special day! 

All About Family

Please find the link to the summer issue of All About Family Wigan. Inside, parents will find useful advice on: New Children’s Book Reviews; Internet Safety with NSPCC; Family Law with Dawson Cornwell; Adult Education; Family Events in the area and more. Visit the information here: 
www.allabout-family.co.uk/wigan
Bus Stop Upgrade

In week commencing 28 July 2025, a bus stop on Golborne Road, Lowton will be upgraded as part of TfGM’s Bus Stop Enhancements scheme. This scheme aims to improve passenger accessibility, safety and experience through bus stop upgrades. The work is scheduled to last for one week, and will take place between 8am and 5pm. Temporary traffic lights will be in place. You can find out more by accessing the beenetwork.com website.

Garden Party & Firewalk
Wigan & Leigh Hospice are organising a garden party on Saturday 2nd August. Please visit their website at https://www.wlh.org.uk/event/firewalk/ 
Healthy School News

The latest Healthy Schools News is available on the website.

Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
Please look at the list of summer clubs and activities available on the school website. Details are on the page at https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/holiday-clubs-and-out-of-school-activities
School Dinners

When we return to school in September it will be Week 1 of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Please note that the price of school meals will be increasing for Key Stage 2 (junior) children with effect from 1st September. The new price will be £13.25 per week, and parents are reminded that school meals are taken for a complete school week at a time.

May we also politely remind parents that school meals are to be paid for in advance, and recommend pre-paying during August to ‘get ahead’ for the autumn term. Now is also a good time to apply for Free School Meals via Wigan Council, if your family is on a limited budget. You may apply here Thank you.
Out of School Achievements

Warren H competed for Atherton & Leigh Swimming Club in a swimming gala last weekend and achieved personal bests in 50m Freestyle and 50m Backstroke. Well done Warren.
Sisters Lottie W and Bonnie W each passed their yellow belt grading at the English Karate Academy. Well done, Lottie and Bonnie.

Poppy P of Class 13 took part in the bury mini league athletics competition on Wednesday, representing Leigh Harriers. She came away with gold in the 80m, silver in the 150m and silver in the long jump. Amazing job Poppy as your last achievement of your Lowton West school career.

Wishing our whole school community a happy summer break!
Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
